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Vol. I, Issue 7 
SEPTEMBER 2022 
ConservativePatriotsofOC.org 

— $30 per person for this special meeting —  
 

Menu: 
Chicken Marsala with rice pilaf, vegetables, green salad, rolls and cheesecake. 
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   A Message from Our President Deborah Pauly, J.D.  
 

PAULY ’S PERSPECTIVE 

CPOC Ramps Up for General Election Cycle,  
Holds Firm to Solid Principles  

 
CPOC’s core principles have landed on fertile ground and we are firmly planted to bear fruit. Our 

message, energy and commitment is resonating with an electorate that is hungry for action. People 

are sick of useless meetings, empty words and top-down directives. Our goal was to hit 200       

members within 6-months of operation. We exceeded that.  

 

CPOC is an autonomous non-partisan, 527 political not-

for-profit with membership open to a broad spectrum of 

political affiliations. We support limited government, local 

control, sound fiscal management, the free market and 

holding elected officials accountable. 

 

CPOC adheres to the values and principles of our        

nation’s founding as contained in the Constitution of the 

United States of America.  

 

We will not blindly support “establishment-blessed” candi-

dates. There may be times when they are aligned with us. 

Then we can work together for mutual victory. However, 

we will not and cannot unite behind globalists or swamp-dwellers. We are looking for well-reasoned 

and consistent warriors for America. As Constitutional Conservatives, the only reasonable course of 

action is to put America First.  

 

More evidence of the civil war raging within the Republican Party emerged over the summer. (No, 

I’m not talking about Liz Cheney.) As CPOC and similar groups ramp up to preserve our Constitution-

al Republic, the state and county GOP ramp up their attacks on America First candidates and policy 

pursuits. Be sure to read articles on pages 7 - 9. GOP meddling has caused discord amongst the 

base at the far north and far south ends of Orange County.  

 

There truly is nothing new under the sun. The GOP was endorsing its chosen and “blessed”          

candidates even before close of filing. They had no idea, nor did they care, who may emerge as the 

most qualified. Most disturbing was the interference by Orange County Superior Court Judge        

candidate Peggy Huang, who, by all reports, appears to have been in gross violation of California’s 

Code of Judicial Ethics — notably Canon 5. It is my understanding that a formal complaint is being 

prepared to hold her to account.                                                                 continued
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At the state level, the California Republican Party has “unendorsed” the official Republican nominee 

for the 35th Congressional District, Mike Cargile, during a sickening exhibit of due process            

violations, in a zoom room kangaroo court proceeding. The lack of intellectual capacity and reason-

ing on display by the party “leadership” was breathtaking. Cargile is a Pro-Trump, America First   

candidate, who won in the primary. To their way of thinking, he must be eradicated. Click here to 

read the article at this link. There is a video of the “proceeding” imbedded and housed on Rumble 

where it is safe from censorship. I urge you to look it over.  
 

Fortunately, the California American Independent Party has endorsed Cargile. I think CPOC should 

consider following suit. Speaking of the American Independent Party, CPOC members Bob Walters 

and Marc Ang have formally taken over leadership of that party, saving it from being dissolved for 

lack of official activity or recognized officers.  
 

In August, CPOC lead a protest in front of the FBI satellite offices in Santa Ana that was covered by 

The Epoch Times. Click here to read the article.  
 

The IRS building is located just across the street from the FBI satellite office. We may organize a 

protest there, if 87,000 hostile agents are actually deployed across the country to harass already 

over-burdened taxpayers. CPOC will take a position on the expansion of this arm of the federal 

government at our Sept. meeting. Stay tuned and be sure to read Betts Rivet’s article on page 5. 
 

You don’t want to miss September’s Interactive Workshop. There will be an action area for every  

interest. Your input matters and a preliminary game plan will be presented by each of six working 

groups. CPOC meetings are not dinner-theater. This is a place where you can and should get       

involved, roll up your shirt sleeves and make a difference. Please arrive by 5 p.m. because we will 

have some important updates, including recent work by our Election Integrity Team. You don’t want 

to miss it. For now, be sure to check out pages 12 - 14, for EI Officer James Peters’ update. 
 

In October, we are inviting candidates for local office. If you know a worthy candidate for city council, 

school board or water board in your area, invite them to present themselves October 20. 
 

Mark your calendar now for the Fantasy of Trees on December 3. This is our only fundraiser and 

keeps us going for the year. Plus, it is just loads of fun - part politics and part traditional kick-off to 

the Christmas and Hanukkah season. (Details on page 10.)  
 

Be sure to forward The Conservative Chronicle to your friends, family, and neighbors. Invite them to 

join you at an upcoming meeting. Let’s hit 400 members by 2023. 

Heavenly Father, 
 
Quotes from Psalm 34 
 
I will bless the Lord at all times; 
His praise shall continually be in my mouth. 
I sought the Lord, and He heard me, 
And delivered me from all my fears. 
Oh, taste and see that the Lord is good; 
Blessed is the person who trusts in Him. 
 
Amen. 
 

- Faith Canedo, Chaplain 

https://www.thegatewaypundit.com/2022/08/california-gop-rinos-unendorse-pro-trump-state-candidate-free-speech-facebook-rather-see-pelosi-democrat-instead/?utm_source=Facebook&utm_medium=PostTopSharingButtons&utm_campaign=websitesharingbuttons&fbclid=IwAR0BVJw
https://www.theepochtimes.com/california-trump-supporters-question-fbi-raid-on-mar-a-lago_4662892.html
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Granted there was no IRS in 1861, but President Abraham 

Lincoln imposed the first federal income tax by signing a 

Revenue Act on August 5, 1861. But wait a minute, he had 

a good reason for doing this. Strapped for cash with which 

to pursue the Civil War, Lincoln and Congress agreed to   

impose a 3 percent tax on annual income over $800.  
 

As early as March 1861, Lincoln was worried about the   

federal government’s ability to wage war against the south. 

He sent letters (now in the Library of Congress) to cabinet 

members requesting their opinions as to whether the     

President of the United States had the constitutional author-

ity to collect money such as this. Lincoln was concerned 

about maintaining federal authority over levying a tax on 

citizens as well as collecting revenue from ports along the 

southeastern seaboard. He wanted to make sure it would 

not fall under the control of Confederacy.  
 

The Revenue Act’s language was very broadly written to  

define income as gain “derived from any kind of property, or 

from any professional trade, employment, or vocation     

carried on in the United States or elsewhere or from any 

source whatever.”  
 

Ten years later in 1871, Congress repealed Lincoln’s tax 

law. For 28 years the government constituted tariffs which 

were challenged. The Supreme Court became involved but it 

was President Taft set into the motion the 16th Amendment, 

his last presidential action before leaving office in 1909.     

When the 16th Amendment was passed it set in place the 

federal income-tax system we use today.  
 

So now you know who to really  blame when April 15th rolls 

around each year. 

by Betts Rivét 
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MEET YOUR CPOC 2022 DIRECTORS 

  

Conservative Patriots of Orange County Mission Statement: 
   "The Conservative Patriots of Orange County sponsor educational programs and activities to support conservative 
 principles and candidates in all elections. We believe that the Constitution of the United States guarantees the               
 inherent rights of "we the people" by limiting the power of government. 

Americanism Betts Rivét 

Chaplain Faith Canedo 

Corresponding Secretary Renae Helmer 

Election Integrity James Peters 

Hospitality & Reservations Peggy Baranyay 

Fantasy of Trees &                  
Financial Officer 

Carol Bowen 

Marine Expeditionary Unit Open 

Member Communications Mary Silzel 

Membership Michele Markel 

Newsletter Editors Robin Itzler 

Jill McCauley 

Parliamentarian Open 

Public Relations Laura Thomas 

Social Media Shelley Hunley 

SEPTEMBER 
2    Sandy Bass 

2    Martha Ming 

7    Lynn Bjorklund 

10  Todd Martin 

11  Angela DeCarlo 

11  Shelley Gale 

11  Larry Krupka 

15  Charles Wilmot 

17  Robin Itzler 

22  Chuck Emanuele 

22  Margaret Harper 

24  Andrea Krupka 

28  Jan Emanuele 

29  Gay De Perio 

29  Linda Shown 

30  Agnes Lucas 

OCTOBER 
5    Lowell Hunley 

5    Sherry Schwanke 

6    Robert Hammond 

6    Rick Martin 

8    Dodie Gann 

10  Christine Weber 

13  Brenda Bryant 

17  Karen Lockwood 

17  James Wallace 

17  Bob Walters 

17  Kathy Wilmot 

20  Tina Dubreuil 

21  Marlene Burian 

23  Jessie Rentfro 

23  Brad Ziebell 

25  Alice Cather 

26  Marc Ang 

26  Tara Ricksen 

In blue progressive states such as California, patriot calls for election integrity reforms  
often go unheeded. At the top of the list is mail-in balloting, which provides multiple      
opportunities for questionable ballots to be accepted in the ballot count. 

Even liberal iconic Starbucks knows that mail-in ballots should not 
be used in elections. The company has asked the federal National 
Labor Relations Board to suspend all mail-in ballot voting for its 
220 Starbucks cafes in the United States that are voting on unioni-
zation. 

There are other reasons related to Starbuck’s request to the labor 
board seeking o halt mail-in voting. However, just the fact that this 
liberal company has concerns about mail-in ballots is important to 
the conversation.  
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It is disappointing that the OCGOP 
made endorsements before the nomi-
nation period even closed. 
 

What an irony that the 2020 elections 
were rigged by the Democrats, and 
now we learn that the endorsement 
process for the 2022 candidates have 
been rigged by the OCGOP. 
 

Is Mission Viejo an unlawful govern-
ment? 
 

On July 25, 2022, The OCGOP endorsed two         
Mission Viejo Council Members, Ed Sachs and 
Wendy Bucknum, who have been named in a  
lawsuit for extending their terms in office.    
 

Mission Viejo Council Members Wendy Bucknum, 
Ed Sachs, and Greg Raths have stayed in office 
beyond their two-year elected terms. 
 

On August 30, 2022, Judge Schwarm in the case 
of The People of the State of California vs. Sachs 
et al, Case #30-2022-01262431-CU-JR-CJC, will 
make a ruling if Council Members Bucknum, Sachs 
and Raths will be removed from office. 
 

The OCGOP also endorsed an additional two     
Mission Viejo Council Members, Trish Kelley and 
Brian Goodell, who quietly intended to stay in           
office beyond their expiring terms. 
 

On September 14, 2021 councilmember Trish   
Kelley made the following comment: "To be clear, 
there will be three seats up for election, not five, 
three districts." 
 

That statement was made months before there 
was even a district map. These same council 
members gamed the system to retain to their 
seats.   
 

But on June 28, 2022, at the conclusion of a    
second lawsuit, Case # 30-2022-01253878-CU-
WM-CJC, challenging the Mission Viejo council 
members for intending to stay in office beyond 
their term,  Judge Schwarm ordered that all five 
districts are to go out for a vote, not three, as  
determined by the Council in September. 

Did the OCGOP Endorsements    
Committee properly vet these candi-
dates?  Did they research their voting 
records?  Did the candidates mislead 
the committee members?   
 

If the OCGOP is going to simply    
endorse city council incumbents, just 
because they are incumbents, then 
they better do their job and research 
the candidates voting record and 
campaign finance statements. If they 

had done their research, then it would have been 
discovered that these Mission Viejo incumbents 
have been endorsed by and accepted union    
money. Were the incumbents asked their positions 
on taxes? They wanted to increase the hotel tax. 
These council members, also this summer, wanted 
to consider cannabis dispensaries. But it being an 
election year, both items were dropped, not on 
principle but on politics. After the council voted to 
purchase the Casta del Sol Golf Course, these 
council members then voted to eliminate street 
sweeping as a city service and added the cost to 
our trash bills.  
 

The OCGOP touts its conservative values, yet the 
Mission Viejo City Council voted to buy more    
private property, the vacant Stein Mart building 
for public use. To fund the $12 million purchase, 
they voted to incur $46 million bonded indebted-
ness that will be a $60 million burden to the    
general fund.   
 

The OCGOP endorsement has extraordinary power 
to elect Republicans into office.  But abuse or  
cronyism dilutes our Republican party with RINOS, 
who are currently Mission Viejo Council Mem-
bers.    
 

Truths and values of our party are important.  But 
if no one is doing the hard work on vetting these 
candidates then not only will the voters lose faith, 
but the Party will be fundamentally weak, by   
supporting sham candidates. 
 

If the OCGOP is not going to do its job and vet 
candidates, and welcome fresh faces into the   
Party, then it  needs to stay out of the council   
races and let the voters decide. 

By Cathy Schlicht  
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It appears that the OC GOP has done it again! 
The OC GOP put “their people” ahead of what is 
best for the region they hope to represent. All the 
while helping one of their own hurt her own     
career!  

It all happened at the July Central Committee   
Endorsement meeting. The City of Yorba Linda 
has two candidates running for city council and 
seeking the OC GOP endorsement:  

• Jess Battaglia, beloved hometown candidate 

• Janice Lim, a career politician  
 
It’s wonderful having multiple people wanting to 
represent your city. It’s not wonderful having the 
OC GOP go against the city’s wishes. For example, 
it would have been great if OC GOP had not asked 
the candidate who didn’t receive their endorse-
ment to back out of the race. It would have been 
great if Peggy Huang wasn’t pulling backdoor 
deals to get her pick for successor as the         
endorsed candidate.  

Both candidates went into the meeting with a 
neutral vote from the endorsement committee, 
but Peggy Huang believed she had the right to 
pick her successor. Huang believed this was even 
more important than her run for judgeship.  Why 
do I say this you might ask? In Huang’s desire to 
pick her successor she violated rules set forth as 
she runs for judge.  

There were lots of moving parts to all of this.  

In an unprecedented move, OC GOP asked Yorba 
Linda’s current city council members to share who 
they preferred to have seated with them on the 
2023 council. The majority leaned for Battalia (the 
Yorba Linda hometown boy), but two members 
(Peggy Huang being one of the two) wanted her 
pick. In the process many rules and hearts were 
broken. 

Huang made it her mission to have OC GOP floor 
voting the way she wanted it to go. She called 
Fred Whitaker, chairman of the OC GOP, and told 
him that she was endorsing a career politician. In 
addition, favors were called in from people like 
U.S. Rep. Young Kim and State Assemblyman 
Philip Chen. Why are these elected officials so  
interested in the Yorba Linda City Council? So   
interested that they willingly handed over their 
seats that night to Huang’s friends. As Huang 
worked the room before the meeting even start-
ed, people were put in place to vote on behalf of 
who Huang wanted.  

The night started out with Chairman Dr. Jeff 
Barke bringing to light that Yorba Linda’s City 
Council responded to their request and has      
endorsed Battaglia. When Whitaker takes back 
the podium, he states he would like it to be 
known that Peggy Huang called him directly and 
has endorsed Lim for city council along with other 
city council member Tara Campbell.  Huang was 
so determined to get her way made a HUGE    
mistake in her run for judge.                continued 

By Stephanie Bassler 
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While being at the OC GOP endorsement meeting 
was bad enough, Huang publicly endorsing any 
political candidate is a huge issue while running 
for judge.  

Then each candidate had their three people speak 
on their behalf.  Tara Campbell, stated she has 
worked with Lim for years, and Peggy is the one 
who is leaving the seat and she has endorsed her 
to be her successor!  

Since when does an elected official get to pick 
their successor? This was bewildering to me.  

Judges are supposed to stay neutral. I was almost 
happy to know the same goes for judicial candi-
dates. Per Judicial CANON 5 rules. CANON 5 clear-
ly states: 

“They shall, however, avoid political activity 
that may create the appearance of political 
bias or impropriety.” Yet she just endorsed a 
candidate as a republican running for office. 
CANON 5 also states “judicial officers may only 
endorse candidates for judicial office; they 
may not endorse non-judicial candidates.”  

The last time I checked, career politicians are not 
judicial candidates. So, we are two for two, but it 
gets better. The JUDICIAL CANON 5 goes on to 
say: 

“You may offer private advice on campaign 
matters, including strategy, fund-raising, and 
by identifying persons or entities who might be 
helpful to the candidate. However, you may 
not publicly assist the candidate in any way, 
such as by introducing the candidate to poten-
tial supporters or contributors, or by allowing 
your name to be used.”  

Well, that clearly didn’t happen as Huang’s name 

was specifically used twice to endorse the candi-
date. CANON 5 goes on: 

“Care must be taken to ensure that the event 
is promoted, advertised and run in a manner 
that does not appear as if you are endorsing 
any of the non-judicial candidates.”  

And there it is! Clearly, CANON 5 had been broken 
multiple times throughout the meeting. So, Peggy 
Huang, who claims to love her town of Yorba   
Linda, has now put her wishes before the town 
along with diminishing her chance at becoming an 
elected judge. 

When you analyze what took place, you must 
wonder what would make a person who claimed 
to want nothing but the best for the city she has 
been serving do this? What would be so important 
that they might give up being elected to a judge-
ship? Is it money, power, blackmail? We may  
never know, but what we do know is Huang broke 
the Judicial Canon 5 rules.  

Should we just forget it since we 
are repeatedly told it’s better 
than a Democrat holding the 
seat? No, it’s not. At least with 
Democrats you know where they 
stand on issues. You can         
disagree with everything, but you 
know their progressive values border on Marxism. 
When dealing with someone who says all the right 
things to your face, but then turns around and 
does what is best for themself, the situation never 
improves. Public servants like Peggy Huang are 
supposed to serve the community which they rep-
resent. When they start serving themselves, con-
servatives should hold them accountable. We 
need to say “no more” to self-serving politicians!  
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by Michele Markel 

Membership Chair  

I hope everyone has been enjoying a restful summer. CPOC is getting ready to launch a busy and 
productive new year with 218 members! So far in 2022 we have grown from 12 founding members 
to 218 members, thanks to your great support and all your efforts at telling friends and family about 
CPOC and the conservative values that we stand for.  
 
We truly appreciate your attendance at our general meetings and your active participation not only 
at our meetings but also at our other activities such as monitoring the mail-in ballot processing at the 
ROV and the protest at the FBI office building. I'm sure that the coming year will provide many more 
opportunities for everyone to make a difference and create the changes we want to see here in    
Orange County!  
 
Please continue to help us grow by inviting friends, family and neighbors to join our group. They can 
join in person at our monthly meetings or online at: www.conservativepatriotsofoc.org. See you in 
September! 

CPOC members and their guests are invited to an exclusive holiday celebration on Saturday, Decem-
ber 3 at our annual Fantasy of Trees. Held at the beautifully decorated Club House at Anaheim Hills 
Golf Club, “A Time for Angels” includes a three-course elegant 
lunch, no-host bar, boutique filled with unique gifts, door prizes, 
and an opportunity to win $500. All for just $60 per person. 

AND … 30 beautifully decorated trees will be raffled off! 

This wonderful event will put everyone in the holiday spirit. 

We need tree sponsors and volunteers to decorate the trees that 
have been provided by one of our event sponsors.  If you don’t like 
to decorate, donate $100-$150 to sponsor a tree and we will deco-
rate it for you. This is something you can write off as an advertising 
expense. Your tree will be listed as a donation in the program, there will be a sign by each tree with 
the name of the donor, and space for you to place your business card with the gifts under the tree. 

Trees will be available for pick-up at the September 15 meeting. 

by Carol Bowen 

Financial Officer & Fantasy of Trees Chairwoman  

http://www.conservativepatriotsofoc.org/
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It was such a pleasure to attend the June 2022 
Conservative Patriots of Orange (CPOC) meeting 
and look out over the Elks Lodge ballroom to see 
a 100+ energized Conservatives. You could feel 
the excitement of every member. The agenda was 
packed with informative speakers and pertinent 
action opportunities.  
 

I am very proud of the handful of women from 
Orange Republican Women Federated (OC RWF) 
who ventured out on their own last fall, overcame 
many obstacles, and created a new organization 
based on a broad inclusive narrative of Conserva-
tism. I applaud the commitment of President  
Deborah Pauly who graciously picked up the gavel 
and turned CPOC into the organization we       
envisioned. Deborah is an amazing leader who 
has always put Conservatism, Faith, Country, and 
Freedoms at the top of her "Things to Do List."    
 

Just what are the roots of CPOC?  
 

As Orange Republican Women Federated contin-
ued to struggle trying to develop an active mem-
bership, the board of directors and I knew we had 
to take a different approach. Our vision of an or-
ganization that embraced many different political 
Conservatives started to take form. We had our 
work cut out for us as our mission 
meant that we would sever our 
relationship with the California 
Federation of Republican Women 
(CFRW) and jeopardize our part-
nership with the Orange County 
Republican Party (OC GOP). This 
ended up being a formidable 
task. But amid allegations of im-
proprieties, threats of lawsuits, 
banned membership in any Federated club, name 
calling, and behavior not in the likeness of a Re-
publican lady, we made it happen.  
 

Orange RWF was dissolved and CPOC emerged 
with an energized board of directors ready to take 
on anything. We were no longer the "ladies who 
lunch!" Our quiver is full and CPOC is ready to 
take on the Democrats and the GOP Establish-
ment. I am proud to be the founding president of 
such a dynamic organization. 
 
 
 
 

In May of 2021, my husband and I made an    
unplanned move to Arizona. Moving to a new 
state meant that I needed to start all over in 
terms of getting to know the political landscape. 
Unfortunately, I have encountered much of what I 
saw in California: the Establishment GOP is at 
odds with the populist movement. Arizona does 
not have an open primary so fortunately, Republi-
cans can only vote for Republicans. But as I saw 
in California, too many Republican candidates run 
for each office so the result is a great deal of 
money is spent in the primary. The races for   
governor and US senator were toxic.  
 

Local FOX news anchor Kari Lake won the Repub-
lican nomination for governor with 47% of the 
vote. Kari was endorsed by President Trump. He 
made several trips to Arizona in support of her 
and his chosen candidates.  
 

Facing off against Democrat incumbent Senator 
Mark Kelly will be Blake Masters, another Trump 
endorsement who won 40% of the vote in a 
crowded field. Republicans Mark Finchem 
(secretary of state) and Abraham Hamadeh 
(attorney general) also won their nominations and 
were Trump endorsed.  

 

Overall, President Trump's      
endorsements carried the Repub-
licans across the Arizona finish 
line. Now that the primary has 
been settled, you would expect to 
see the candidates hitting the 
campaign trail, but unfortunately, 
it's only the Democrats going 
door-to-door and buying TV time. 
I don't think the Republicans 

have the money since the primary was so brutal.  
 

Arizona is still RED, but whether it can remain 
that way is up for grabs. I guess it comes down to 
how much money the Democrat party is willing to 
invest plus how much they will manipulate the 
general election. Stay tuned. 
 

Keep up the good fight, CPOC members. You are 
on the right path. No one said the journey would 
be easy. 
 
 

Andrea Krupka 

Founding President CPOC 
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Vote manipulation in the 2022 primary deter-
mined the outcome. The reality is 281,077  
people voted for the 2022 primary in Orange 
County. This is based upon CPRA requests for 
Vote by Mail ballots and website data on June 
7, 2022 at 10 P.M.  Orange County  reported 
636,497.  Interesting the warehouse had 
1,286,846 total votes - based upon CPRA      
request.    

In summary, OC received 281,077 
votes but the criminals stealing        

our elections had 1,005,769 ballots 
in reserve to help the                              

chosen candidates win.  

The election stealers only needed 355,420 of 
the 1,005,759 to bring the victory to the chosen 
candidates.  Three prior Grand Jury Reports 
pertaining to election irregularities in Orange 
County, were lauded by the GOP party, BOS, 
DA and Sheriff who stated that Orange County 
is the Gold Standard of Elections for the Coun-
try. The  criminals now feel emboldened, and 
this election is much worse that the last mid-
term election in 2018.  In 2018, when OC start-
ed to count warehouse ballots the unused credit 
line was 300,000. This primary election was 
double that!   

People are no longer elected in            
Orange County they are chosen.    

At this point I believe the bond claims are our 
best approach to cleaning up our Third World 
Elections. 

Our path forward, will be to refile the bond            
letter directly with the surety bond company 
Fidelity and Guarantee. We learned that giving 
the bond claim letters to the County Clerk was 
counterproductive, as the County Clerk does 
not have the integrity to follow the law and to 
forward our claims to the insurance company.  
He will have his turn to correctly follow the  
process, on our next bond claim. A team mem-
ber did file a claim against a city in Orange 
County and at the same time, sent it to the 
bond company. That claim is presently being 
litigated via a court battle between the         
insurance company and the city. Our team 
member has a claim number and assuming the 
insurance company wins she will have the city 
issue fixed and a larger bank account as a    
result.   We are refiling using the same process. 

In a way it is a blessing from the LORD that we 
are refiling the Bond claim. We have doubled 
the evidence of fraud that we had a few 
months ago.  We acquire new data every week. 
It is the gift that just keeps giving. Amazing 
how deep the well of election fraud goes.    
However, since we have been doing this for less 
than two years and the criminals have been 
stealing elections since the 1960’s, we should 
not be surprised that they have a head start on 
us.  Some of the new evidence we have are: 

Scanners are Canon products and       
allow imaged ballots to be deleted, 
replaced, or modified.  They also are 
scanned to a pdf which can also be 
fully modified to suit the desire of the 
Criminals stealing our elections. 

The poll pads are online, and changes 
can be made remotely to our voter 
rolls including allowing people who 

By James Peters 

CPOC Election Integrity                                     
Committee Chairman 
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have given a bad address like a parking lot the right to vote.  The poll pads are giving data to 
the ballot traffickers on who has not voted.  We have CPRA requests from the SOS, ROV 
and a whistleblower to prove this legal violation of CA Election law – internet access. 

The Halderman Declaration.  Dr. Halderman is one of the leading experts for 
voting machines recognized by both parties.  Neal Kelley had him at UCI 
at a summit in 2019 to push the Russia Russia Russia narrative from a 
voting machine standpoint. Halderman’s report was suppressed by a 
Court for the last 2 years and we now have it.  It shows beyond a doubt 
the voting machines are vulnerable and steal our elections 

Mesa County, CO three Audit Reports.  The Mesa Audit is the Rosetta Stone 
for showing how the machines steal our votes.  It has been the test key 
that is being used throughout the Country to unlock what the voting ma-
chines do to manipulate our elections.  Extremely detailed but well worth 
the read. 

Testimonies from the 2022 Primary as we had a team at the ROV showing how they steal our 
votes in slow motion as Observers watch the signature verification and ballot duplication 
process.  20% to 30% of signatures are not from the voter and ballot duplication is not 
honest either. 

The Cast vote Record for 2020, 2021 and 2022.  These reports show how ballot by ballot the 
machines read ballots.  Ballots should be going in random into the scanners.  The report 
shows it is not random but instead is purely algorithmic and the gaps never change in the 
races that the Voting Machines are running the show – AG, SOS and the first Senate races 
in OC.   

Here is the Secretary of State Race – Candidate Number of Votes at a Displayed time.  Weber is in 
blue, Bernosky in Red and Hamm in Green.  As ballots go randomly into the machines the gaps be-
tween candidates should vary over time.  Instead, they are constantly the same gaps.  This shows 
an algorithm in the voting machines is controlling the outcome of our elections. 
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Here is the Secretary of State Race % of their eventual total votes at a displayed time. 

This is the Ratio of Weber to Bernosky.  Based upon the law of large number the line should        
stabilize around 25% to 50% of votes.  Instead, it drops to the bottom right corner.  That drop is 
not natural in the world of math.  Another sign of voting machine software manipulation. 

The Conservative Patriots of Orange County Election Team will not stop until we have fixed our  
broken election system. Then we will maintain that level of integrity and help to improve it, however 
possible. Some of the people on our team that deserve credit are Anne, Susan, Dawn, Matt, and 
Greg. 
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Conservative Patriots of Orange County 

                2022  MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

The amount of dues for all classes of membership shall be set by the Board of Directors and approved by the membership.  The 
fiscal year shall be the calendar year from January 1 through December 31.  Dues for new members accepted into membership 
after October 1 shall be credited to the following year. 

 

  Single Membership ______$25   Couple’s Membership ______$40 
 

I would like the newsletter emailed to me ____ 
I would like the newsletter mailed to me at $20 additional cost to cover printing and postage ____ 
 
NAME  (as you want it to appear in the roster) 
  
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Last Name   First Name   Initial (Optional) 
 
BIRTHDATE (Month/Day) _________________  EMAIL* ___________________________________    
 
NAME   (second name for couples only) 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Last Name  First Name  Initial  (Optional) 

 
BIRTHDATE (Month/Day) _________________  EMAIL*  __________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY________________________________________________ZIP ____________________________ 
 
HOME PHONE (_____)________________________CELL (_____)____________________________ 
 
*  It is important that we have your e-mail address.  There are times when critical information must be sent to our mem-
bers ASAP.  Your e-mail address will be used ONLY for CPOC purposes. 
 

I learned about CPOC from __________________________________  
I am a registered voter as: 
Republican____Independent____Libertarian____No Party Preference____ 
____ I uphold the values and principles of our country’s founding documents.  I believe the Constitution should 
be revered and upheld.  I believe that individual liberty should be cherished and maximized.  I also believe in 
limited government, local control, sound money management and free enterprise. 
Applicant’s Signature ________________________________________Date ______________ 
 

Make checks payable to CPOC If you would like to make an additional donation to         
Send to: Michele Markel  CPOC please list amount below and include in your 
  1967 No. Lindenholz Street  membership check:  
  Orange CA  92865   Donation: __________________ 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR MEMBERSHIP IN  
CONSERVATIVE PATRIOTS OF ORANGE COUNTY 
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Gov. Newsom is Correct: 

Californians Have Lots               

of Freedoms 

By Robin Itzler 

Proud CPOC Member 

In what sounded like a Babylon 
Bee story, California’s Governor Gavin 
Newson ran ads in Florida in early July 
claiming that “freedom is under attack in 
your state.” When the laughter died 
down, most people pointed out that Flor-
ida is one of the freest states in the na-
tion. 
 

Newsom, whose hair gel budget might 
be hurting with the current 9.1 percent 
“Bidenflation” rate, urged Floridians “to 
join the fight, or join us in California, 
where we still believe in freedom.” 
 

Florida Governor Ron DeSantis responded to the ads. 

“I was born and raised in this state. And until the 
last few years, I rarely, if ever, saw a California    
license plate in the state of Florida. You now see    
a lot of them. I can tell you. If you go to California, 
you ain’t seeing very many Florida license plates.” 

 

What you do see in California: 

· One-third of America’s welfare recipi-
ents live in the state. 

· One-fifth of its residents live below the 
poverty line. 

· One-quarter of its residents not having 
been born in the United States. 

· The most illegal aliens and homeless population in all 
50 states. 

· The highest state income and gas taxes. 
 

Most Golden State residents would never put 
“California” and “freedom” in the same sentence, but 
maybe they’re thinking is too limited. Maybe Gov. 
Newsom is right! As one of the dwindling number of 
Republicans who still call this state home, I want to 
share that Californians have many freedoms: 

· Freedom to choose which worthless mask to wear. 
The one that reads “my mask is as useless as my 
governor” or the one that displays the state’s crime 
statistics. 

· Freedom to pay 10 cents for plastic grocery shopping 
bags or bring our own dirty reusable bags (which 
we can’t wash regularly because of water ration-
ing). 

· Freedom on a sweltering hot day to stare at our non-
working air conditioner or use hand-held battery 
fans because rolling brownouts turned the electrici-
ty off. 

· Freedom to smuggle plastic straws 
into a restaurant or use soggy card-
board straws. 

· Freedom to decide between walking 
through a homeless camp “decorated” 
with human feces or one sprinkled with 
dirty needles. 

· Freedom to buy gas at the highest 
price in all 50 states or put on a pair of 
sneakers and walk. 

· Freedom to ask a security guard at a 
shopping mall to escort us to our car 

due to spiraling crime or to take the chance of    
becoming another crime victim statistic. 

· Freedom to drive home from the mall, steering with 
one hand while holding a can of pepper spray in  
the other, or risk someone following us home. 

· Freedom to read the weekly police log and guess if 
those arrested had illegally entered the sanctuary 
state by land or by sea. 

· Freedom to guess which will result in more bogus 
votes: mail-in ballots or drop boxes. 

· Freedom to choose between taking a shower or   
running the dishwasher due to Sacramento’s failure 
to build any new reservoirs in 40+ years in this   
desert state. (In 1980, the state had a population of 
nearly 24 million. Today it’s just under 40 million.) 

· Freedom to know that our home could burn in a        
wildfire since environmentalists won’t allow properly 
planned underbrush burns or to live in a tent in a 
homeless camp. 

· Freedom to have our children attend public school 
where they fail reading, writing, and math but pass 
critical race theory and transgenderism. 

· Freedom to plan scenic coastal car trips on bumpy 
roads, pot-holed freeways, or decaying bridges. 

· Freedom to work hard to pay exorbitant rent in high-
crime neighborhoods or purchase an overpriced 
home only to have the house next door torn down 
and replaced with a four-plex rental. 

 

But at least much of California has great weather! 

 
 

This was published on American Thinker on July 27, 
2022. Click here for CPOC website to read Robin’s 
other American Thinker articles. 
To receive Robin’s free weekly newsletter “Patriot 
Neighbors,” email her at PatriotNeigbors@yahoo.com. 

https://www.conservativepatriotsofoc.org/itzler.aspx
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Hello CPOC, 

I want to make my reservation for your        

December 3 FANTASY OF TREES at the 

Anaheim Hills Country Club…. 
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Santa Ana Elks Lodge  

1751 South Lyon Street  

Santa Ana  

Reservation Deadline: Sept. 9, 2022  

Reservations can be made online at:  

www.conservativepatriotsofoc.org  
 

Contact Peggy Baranyay  

Call: 714-828-1289  

Email: swtmthr@sbcglobal.net  

 

Make checks payable to CPOC.  

 A reservation made is a reservation                                                                   
paid unless canceled by Sept. 13. 

 

Communications 

Legal 

Legislation 

Election Integrity 

Education 

Health 


